MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF LICENSE COMMISSIONERS OF CECIL COUNTY

The Board of License Commissioners of Cecil County met in a regular session at the County Administrative Building, Conference Room, 200 Chesapeake Boulevard, Elk Room, Elkton, MD on **Wednesday**, **March 26**, **2014** at 9:15 A.M.

PRESENT: Tim Snelling, Chairman

John Eller, Commissioner H. Norman Wilson, Jr., Esquire

Earl R. Bradford, Chief Alcohol Beverage Inspector

Robin Coyle, Administrative Assistant

Chairman Snelling called the meeting to order and stated Commissioner Taylor would not be attending and if anyone would like to postpone until there is a full Board they may do so.

REQUEST FOR CHANGE OF TRADE NAME AND VENUE

Request for change of trade name and change of venue from Samuel L. Romero, T/A North East Chuckhouse, 2440 Pulaski Highway, North East, MD 21901

Mr. Romero appeared before the Board requesting a change of trade name and change of venue from the Chuckhouse to an Italian restaurant. He stated he will have additional employees and will be adding booths, tables and chairs. Chief Bradford asked if he is required to have any permits; he stated they are taken care of. With no further questions, Commissioner Eller made a motion to approve the changes; Chairman Snelling seconded that motion and the Board voted unanimously to approve the changes as stated.

TRANSFER OF LICENSE

Application received from Nicholas A. Vlamis, Vlamis Liquors, LLC, T/A Vlamis Liquors, LLC, 801 Bridge Street, Elkton, MD 21921 for transfer of Beer, Wine and Liquor Alcoholic Beverage License No. B-67 from Nicholas A. Vlamis, T/A Vlamis Liquors, 801 Bridge Street, Elkton, MD

Nicholas Vlamis appeared before the Board with attorney, David Parrack; he was duly sworn by Ms. Coyle. Mr. Wilson read the public notice which appeared on dates of March 12 and 19, 2014. The fully executed application packet with proper fees included: signatures of 10 registered voters and property owners in District 3; Alcohol Awareness Training; Certification Form stating the nature of the business will be a package goods store. Mr. Vlamis stated this is a change from an individual to an LLC and that is the only change. Commissioner Eller made a motion to approve the transfer; Chairman Snelling seconded that motion and the Board voted unanimously to approve the transfer.

Application received from Frederick Lewis, President; Patricia Krejci, Vice President; Daniel Calhoun, Jr. Resident Agent; Fair Hill Foods, LLC, T/A Fair Hill Inn, 3370 Singerly Road, Elkton, MD 21921 for transfer of Beer, Wine and Liquor Alcoholic Beverage License No. B-59 from Philip E. Pyle, Jr., President; Brian M. Shaw, Member; Philip's Tutti Gusti, LLC, T/A Fair Hill Inn, 3370 Singerly Road, Elkton

Frederick Lewis and Daniel Calhoun appeared before the Board; they were duly sworn by Ms. Coyle. Mr. Wilson read the public notice which appeared on dates of March 12 and 19, 2014. The fully executed application packet with proper fees included: signatures of 10 registered voters and property owners in District 3; Alcohol Awareness Training; Certification Form stating the nature of the business will be historic fine dining restaurant. Mr. Lewis stated they are awaiting settlement. Commissioner Eller made a motion to

approve the transfer conditioned upon settlement and the Bulk Transfer permit being issued; Chairman Snelling seconded that motion and the Board voted unanimously to approve the transfer with the above conditions.
General Business
Approve Minutes
The minutes from the February 26, 2014 meeting were approved
. Catering Events
· Specials
Old Business
· Chief Bradford stated we sent a letter to Lee's Landing giving them until March 28, 2014 to part for the license or it will expire
New Business
Change of Officers –Renewal
o Pine Grove
o North East River Yacht Club
o Hances Point Yacht Club
Commissioner Eller made a motion to approve the above change of officers; Chairman Snelling seconded that motion and the Board unanimously approved the Change of Officers.
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.
BY:
Tim Snelling, Chairman
ATTEST:

Robin S. Coyle, Administrative Assistant